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Greetings in Jesus’ Name 
We are so glad you’re interested in our church. We are 

people who love Jesus and who want others to know the 

joy and purpose that come with following Him. We are a 

friendly American Baptist Church committed to Jesus 

Christ and the work of His kingdom. We aim to be a 

loving, growing family in Jesus, and we seek to walk 

humbly with God, obedient to His Word. By the power of 

the Holy Spirit, we are working to love and serve others. 

We invite you to join us in experiencing and sharing this 

abundant life. 

 

From the Pulpit 
 

 

 
 

Pastor David Chenoweth 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings in the Lord, 

 
Happy start of the Lenten Season FBC!  I’d like to 

wish you all a happy and blessed Lent!  

 

Although this article was not my first choice for the 

March newsletter, I have written it because I have 

come to understand that there are some folks who 

may be misinformed, or uninformed, about our 

church’s intentions with regard to opting out of our 

traditional ecumenical partnerships with the other 

two large Blue Hill churches. However, it is 

important to understand that we have not withdrawn 

from all local ecumenical activities. Our biblical and 

missional focus is merely shifting in two primary 

ways.  

 

Firstly, following many shared conversations and 

prayers over the past four months, the spiritual 

leaders of our church agreed to refrain from joining 

 

the other two Blue Hill churches for Lenten 

Luncheons and Easter services.  Instead, it was 

decided we would focus on cooperating with and 

assisting other, smaller Baptist churches in the Blue 

Hill area as we celebrate this spiritually significant 

time of year.  We believe there is mutual benefit to 

our church and other Peninsula churches of the same 

denomination when we offer them encouragement 

and fellowship.  There is more strength in our 

common shared vision, theology and the outworking 

of our mission when we work together.  This is an 

exciting development for our Baptist churches which 

I ask you all to keep bathing in prayer. 

 

Secondly, your church leaders understand this 

transition away from our traditional involvement 

with the First Congregational Church and St. Francis 

by the Sea during the Easter season may be 

disappointing to some members of all three 

churches.  None of us takes this lightly.  In fact, it 

grieves us because we love and respect them and we 

love Blue Hill.  It certainly is not our intention to 

harm existing relationships with members from 

other churches, nor to close ourselves off from 

anyone.  Rather, we simply would like to shift our 

outreach focus to the needs of the 80 percent or so of 
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our area population who have little or no meaningful 

contact with any of the churches in Blue Hill.   

 

Lastly, although the traditional ecumenical activities 

formerly shared between Blue Hill’s three large 

churches have concluded, we remain committed to 

our goal of being involved with those churches to 

address issues such as the systemic causes of 

poverty, different forms of abuse, doing good works 

and serving our community compassionately with 

our time, gifts and talents.  If you have any 

questions, please feel free to talk to any one of us as 

your church leaders.   

 

God bless you richly in Jesus this Lenten Season! 

Pastor David Chenoweth 

 

Spirited Moments 
Can we stand with the believers at Thessalonica who 

did not seek comfort and fulfillment but endured 

hostilities brought on by proclaiming God’s Word? 

Franklin Graham 

 

There is nothing so Spirit-quenching as to study the 

Spirit’s work without being willing to be touched, 

humbled, convicted, and changed as you go along. 

James I. Packer 

 

Never confuse activity with productivity.  You have 

only enough time to do God’s will for you.  Prune 

away even good activities; attempt only what 

matters most. 

 Rick Warren 

 

Spiritual Poetry 
 HUNGRY FOR YOU 

Lord, am I really hungry for you? 

Or do I sit complacently in my pew 

Wishing that the hour would pass, 

Wondering how long this sermon will last? 

It's been a long time since I knelt in prayer, 

If I went to the altar, would someone meet me there? 

Lord, I desire revival in my heart 

Forgetting the old, I need a brand new start. 

Won't you meet me right where I am today? 

Satisfy my hunger, dear Lord, I pray. 

By Bonnie Benedix 

 

 

Church Bulletin Bloopers 

This month’s blooper: 

 

“The ushers will come forward and take our ties 

and offerings.” 
 

Our Missions Team 

Muriel Candage reports that the Tree of Life is in 

need of any kind of white pasta, including spaghetti, 

macaroni, ziti, etc.  Also, please remember our cats 

with a donation of dry cat food.  Your donations do 

so much to benefit our neighbors and their beloved 

pets. Please put your contributions in the Tree of 

Life basket in the vestibule. 

 

Sandy Woodward, our Emmaus Meal Service 

organizer, wants us to know the next meal date 

is March 21. Meatloaf with mashed potatoes and 

gravy are on the menu. Please note that prepared 

meals need to be delivered to the church by 4 p.m. 

Have you signed up yet? Here’s your chance to 

volunteer “because that is what Jesus asks us to 

do!!” Look for the sign-up sheet in the vestibule. 

 

Sympathies and Concerns 
Please remember to keep all loved ones 

who are unsaved in our thoughts and 

prayers. 

 

Prayers are needed for many victims of 

cancer and other life-threatening illnesses in the 

Blue Hill peninsula area.  

 

Pray especially for Dick Hill, who will travel to 

Boston in the near future for surgery to treat his 

arteriosclerosis.   Please also pray for Sandy and the 

rest of the Hill family. 

 

Do you have a prayer request? Please send your 

request to fbcbluehill.office@gmail.com.  

 

Book Nook 

Have you noticed the latest addition to the 

vestibule?  There’s a mini-library located to the 

right as you enter the church (or left as you exit 

the sanctuary).  All the books on display are 

well worth your taking time to read. 
 

Many thanks to Paul Zierk for providing the 

following book review. 
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What is an attribute?  Something true about a person.  

Only people have attributes.  What is a divine 

attribute?  Something true about God.  How many of 

God’s attributes can you name?  This could be a 

helpful self-test by which you measure how well you 

know God. 

 

At the same time he was writing about God’s 

attributes in his book The Knowledge of the Holy, A. 

W. Tozer was also delivering an extended series of 

sermons on the subject.  Between the book and these 

sermons, Tozer identified twenty-one of God’s 

attributes. 

 

They fall into three groups of seven each.  The first 

group are attributes essential to His Godhood:  self-

existent, eternal, self-sufficient, infinite, immutable, 

immense, and immanent. 

 

The second and third groups reflect His personhood.  

Those reflecting His majesty:  perfect, omnipotent, 

omniscient, omnipresent, wise, sovereign, and 

transcendent.  Those defining His relationship with 

us:  holy, loving, righteous, merciful, gracious, 

faithful, and good. 

 

How important to you are these attributes of God?    

In Tozer’s book (which you can find in the Book 

Nook in the church vestibule), he addresses eighteen 

of God’s attributes.  Even if you can name from 

memory all of God’s attributes, you’ll find much 

challenging and revitalizing spiritual nourishment in 

his book. 

 

Signs of Faith 

 
 

Speaking of snow, here’s a photo sent by Chris Guy 

of her home in Newport after the recent blizzard. 

 

Children’s Ministry 
“Train a child in the way he should go…” Prov. 22:6 

 

Sunday School teachers for the 2016-17 year are: 

 

Kindergarten and Grade 1 Carrie Clifford 

Grades 2 and 3   Alma Mote 

Grades 4 and 5   Sharrie Curtis  

Grades 6 and 7   Allison Charles 

Grades 8 and 9   Sue Fenders 

Grades 10 through 12  Danner Curtis 

 

Here’s a message from Sunday School 

Superintendent Jennifer Gray:   

 

“Sunday School is going great!  We have had an 

average of 20 kids each week, but some Sundays we 

have had as many as 33 kids in attendance.  We 

serve snacks every week and are looking for 

donations of boxed crackers or fresh fruit if you are 

interested in providing snacks.  The kids eat their 

snacks at approximately 9:50 a.m.  Also, the 

preschoolers are in need of some new Play Doh if 

anyone would like to purchase a package for them.   
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“Have you volunteered for nursery duty yet?  We 

have a nursery duty signup clipboard in the vestibule 

of the church (look for the one with green paper).  

The slots are pretty empty at the moment.  You do 

not have to be a church member to volunteer; you 

just have to have been actively coming to church for 

more than a year.  Nursery duty runs from 10:15 

a.m. to the end of the worship service and you can 

always count on a student from Sue's or Allison's 

classes to help you out.  Thank you!” 

 

Youth Fellowship 

The recently organized Youth Fellowship group 

meets each Sunday from 3:30 to 5:30 p.m.  During 

their first meeting, the group took to the hills for 

some sledding fun.  Looks like they’re having a 

terrific time - except for Josh, maybe, who seems to 

have wiped out on his snowboard! 
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Member News 

Joan Pettengill sends out a big THANKS to Jennifer, 

Olivia and Darrell Benjamin Gray for helping take 

care of her snow shoveling. 

 

Last month, Jon and Sandy Woodward told us about 

the imminent birth of their ninth grandchild.  Well... 

she’s arrived!  Sadie Marie Woodward was born on 

February 16, weighing 6 pounds 12 ounces.  She’s a 

real cutie, too, in that adorable hat. 

 

Food for Thought 
 

A KINDRED SPIRIT 

Many years ago an event took place in the World of 

Political Correctness which changed the way a 

certain department common to companies all over 

America was named henceforth.   Groups which had 

been known for decades as Personnel Departments 

morphed, almost simultaneously, into HRDs --- 

Human Resources Departments. 

 

My instant reaction to the new appellation was 

totally negative, and remains so.   Personnel is a 

word that intrinsically conveys the fact that one is 

referring to people.   Ironically, to my mind Human 

Resources actually diminishes the significance of the 

subject referred to.   It’s as though all CEOs stated, 

in unison at the time, that they finally realized that 

their enterprise has all different kinds of important 

resources, only one of which happens to be people. 

 

I recently found a kindred spirit.  Two kindred 

spirits, actually.  Brad Parks, the author of a series of 

mystery novels in which the protagonist is an 

investigative reporter for the fictional Newark Eagle 

newspaper.  And his protagonist --- one Carter Ross.   

 

The style in these novels is one where, speaking in 

the first person, Ross narrates the story to the reader.   

Early in his book The Good Cop, Parks has Ross 

characterizing the relationship between the 

newspaper’s editors and its reporters as follows:  

“…our editors sometimes refer to us reporters as 

human ‘resources’ so we won’t be confused with 

human beings.”  Touche! 

Submitted by Paul Zierk 

 

Coming Attractions 
The Lenten season has arrived and our church is 

participating with other local Baptist churches in 

celebrating the season by hosting Lenten Luncheons 

at noon each Wednesday through April 5.  The 

schedule of Lenten Luncheons is set forth below.  

Mark your calendars and plan to attend.  This is an 

important outreach and a chance to join with and 

support our Baptist brethren throughout the area. 

 

March 1 South Penobscot Baptist Church 

March 8 First Baptist Church of Blue Hill 

March 15 North Sedgwick Baptist Church 

March 22 First Baptist Church of Blue Hill 

March 29 South Penobscot Baptist Church 

April 5  Brooklin Baptist Church 

 

Sunday, March 12 
A congregational business meeting will be held 

immediately following worship service on this day 

for the purpose of voting by written ballot on a 

proposed amendment to our church Constitution.  

All members of the church are urged to attend and 

cast their vote. 
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Birthday and Anniversary Greetings 
 

Happy Birthday to 

David Chenoweth March 1 Betsy Butler March 13 

Dawn Nason March 5 Taylor Schildroth March 14 

Halle Rose Clifford March 6 Caleb Chenoweth March 18 

Darin Gray March 6 Blake Nason March 19 

Daron Clifford March 7 Shelly Schildroth March 19 

Jon Walden March 9 Bruce Candage March 24 

Nancy Bates March 11 Levi Chenoweth March 30 

 

Happy Anniversary to 

    

    

Are you on our Birthday or Wedding Anniversary list? If not, please let us know by e-mail to 

fbcbluehill.office@gmail.com so we may celebrate with you! 

 

 

Kids Korner 
 
 

Color me! 
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March 2017 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 

 

 
Sundays at 9 a.m.  

  1 

 

Lenten Luncheon  

 

Prayer Meeting  

6:30 p.m.  

 

2 3 

 

 

4 

 

5 

 

 

 

Sundays 

3:30-5:30 p.m.  

6 

 

Womenõs Bible Study 

1 p.m.  

 

Trustees 6:30 p.m. 

7 

 

 

 

 

Missions 6:30 p.m. 

8 

 

Lenten Luncheon  

 

Prayer Meeting  

6:30 p.m.  

 

9 10 
 

11 
 

12 
Daylight Saving  

Time Begins 

 

Business Meeting 

follows  worship service  

13 

 
Womenõs Bible Study 

1 p.m.  

14 

 

 

 

 

Christian Ed  6:30 p.m.  

15 

 

Lenten Luncheon  

 

Prayer Meeting  

6:30 p.m.  

 

16 17 

 

18 
 

19 

 

 

 

 

5:30 p.m.  

 

 

20 

 
Womenõs Bible Study 

1 p.m.  

21 

 

Emmaus Meal  

Service 4 p.m.  

 

Deacons  6:30 p.m.  

 

22 

 

Lenten Luncheon  

 

Prayer Meeting  

6:30 p.m.  

 

23 24 25 

26 27 

 
Womenõs Bible Study 

1 p.m.  

28 

 

 

 

Advisory Board   

6:30 p.m.  

29 

 

Lenten Luncheon  

 

Prayer Meeting  

6:30 p.m.  

 

30 31  

Greeters Notes 

March 5  Jerry and Jackie Butler   

March 12  Rob and Patty Clapp   

March 19  Barry and Sharrie Curtis   

March 26  Jon and Sandy Woodward   
 

 
 


